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2. Responses to queries

2.1. The identity of the party concerned and its interest in the matter.

TechnipFMC is a multinational enterprise and conforms with the standards prescribed
in the OECD’s Multinational Enterprise Guidelines, 2011. TechnipFMC’s role in 
relation to the Martin Linge platform was limited to engineering, procurement, and the 
development of designs for the platform; TechnipFMC did not have control and 
responsibility for: (i) construction works at the Geoje shipyard; nor (ii) the operation 
and interaction of the cranes at the Geoje shipyard, both of which were under SHI’s 
control. In addition, we note that the accident appears to be the subject of ongoing court 
proceedings in Korea (see 2.4 below) and the subject of review by the Korean NCP. 
Nonetheless, should the Norwegian NCP consider the Complaint a fit case for its Good 
Offices, then this is best explored between SHI, as owner of the Geoje shipyard and 
operator of the cranes involved, and the Complainants. 

2.2. Whether the Complaint is material and substantiated.

For the reasons given above, we do not believe that it is appropriate for TechnipFMC to 
be involved in the “Good Offices” process. We do not understand the Complainants’ 
specific allegations against TechnipFMC, the role they consider TechnipFMC to have 
played in the specific instance, the nature of the Complainant’s engagement with the 
victims or families of victims for the purposes of this Complaint, and the outcome 
sought in relation to TechnipFMC and the NCP’s process. 

2.3. Whether there is a link between the activities of the company subject to the complaint 
and the issue raised in the specific instance.

We reiterate paragraphs 1.2, 1.3, 1.4, and 2.1 above.

2.4. The relevance of applicable law and procedures, including court rulings.

The jurisdiction of the Korean courts and authorities, who are already seized of disputes 
relating to the accident, must be respected. The Korean courts are part of a sophisticated 
legal system, are fully equipped to examine and resolve disputes relating to the accident 
and are therefore the proper fora for the resolution of disputes. There is a real risk that 
ongoing court and investigative proceedings in Korea — and the civil rights and liberties 
of individuals — will be prejudiced by the various NCPs’ investigations. It is in the 
interests of all involved that the NCPs suspend their consideration of the Complaint until 
conclusion of Korean court proceedings. In similar cases in the past, a number of NCPs 
have (often of their own accord) taken cognizance of parallel domestic proceedings and
deferred or suspended complaints so as not to prejudice the rights, interests and liberties 
of individuals. 
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